Ek Kadam Site Visit Report
Apna Ghar visit on 11/16/201 by Sirish Agarwal, volunteer Asha DC

This one day trip to Kanpur included following meetings:
- Chat with the children and Mahesh bhai at location at Apna Ghar
- Visit to the vegetable garden maintained by children
- Visit to the future home (hostel building) and the accompanying farmland
- Chat with some of the siblings and parents (1 parent) of Apna Ghar
resident children
- Meetings with Asha Kanpur members

Salient points from the visits:

- I had a three hour conversation with children and Mahesh bhai in the
main room of their home. Children were all very alert, cheerful,
hygienic and genuinely interested in meeting me. They have a very
personable and inquisitive nature.

- Children are happy with their new school, RK Mission. They liked
their previous school (Lodhar) a bit better as the teachers encouraged
questions and understanding more than at RK Mission school. RK mission
school is more practical for children as the previous school provided
education only till class 8 and the children face problems
transitioning from the method of instruction at Lodhar to new schools
for 9th grade - a crucial year for the children. Children appreciated
our discussion about importance of in-depth understading of every
topic they study as opposed to rote learning or superficial knowlege.

- Children performed a street theater play for the guests and
visitors. This was the same play for which they earned accolades at
the Kolkatta performace. The children articulated the problem of debt
faced by farmers clearly through their play and acted out the play
with passion and attention to all minor details. They seemed to
understand the issue well and expressed a genuine sympathy with the
farmer through their expressions and movement.

- The large plot of vegetable garden next to the Apna Ghar was in full
bloom and spinach, mint and couple of other vegetables are a source of
daily fresh produce to Apna Ghar.

- The future location is about few km away, is close to the main brick
kilns of Kalra kiln and the plot size is sufficient for planned
location of hostel. Construction has not started as yet. Children are
inolved in growing corn, lentils and other crops there. This location
will allow for more interaction with families of children and
communities of brick kiln workers. I personally found charcoal residue
and pollution in smoke from the kilns to be a minor problem for my
lungs. There is always some dust blowing in the area and seems the
dust has carbon and other pollutants.

- I happened to meet some siblings and a parent of the children and
had a brief discussion. I have met some of these parents in earlier
visits and parents in the brick kilns are very supportive and
appreciate the Apna Ghar effort.

- I met with Madhav and Deepak (a founder of Asha for Education) of
Asha Kanpur separately and had detailed conversations about various
programs run by Asha. Apna Ghar is clearly Asha's star effort  in the
region.


